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By Harriet Halbig
The D-38 District Accountability Ad-
visory Committee (DAAC) received 
reports from the Special Education Ad-
visory Council (SEAC) and the chief of 
Safety and Security, and added a meet-
ing date at its Jan. 16 meeting.

Co-chair Anne-Marie Hasstedt 
said that due to the workload this year 
and the desire to limit meetings to 1 1/2 
hours, a March meeting at Bear Creek 
Elementary School is being added to 
the schedule. The committee approved 
the revised calendar.

Policy GCBDA, addressing the su-
perintendent meeting and conferring 
with representatives of the Lewis Palm-
er Education Association as the prima-
ry representatives of licensed staff, was 
discussed. Subjects discussed are lim-
ited to salaries, benefits, and grievance 
procedures. Sampayo observed that 
there are other professional organiza-
tions represented in the district.

Pfoff recommended eliminating 
the policy because it limits the actions 
of the superintendent.

No action was taken on the poli-
cies.

Community recognition
Brofft recognized Farmers Insurance 
agent Frances McLaurin for awarding 
$100 per month to a school to be used 
at its discretion. Brofft said that such 
donations are especially welcome be-
cause many teachers spend their own 
money on supplies.

Superintendent update
Brofft read a proclamation from Gov. 
John Hickenlooper naming January 
as Board of Education Appreciation 

month. 
She said that there has been much 

conversation about the long-term 
planning process and emphasized that 
the administration is trying to show the 
community the range of options being 
considered. The final decision on ac-
tion to be taken is up to the board.

Brofft stressed that the longer the 
district waits to act on needs, the high-
er the price of construction.

The board went into executive ses-
sion at 10:15 to confer with legal coun-
sel on the contract with Monument 
Academy, to discuss legal questions 
that might be involved with negotia-
tion, and to discuss documents pro-
tected by attorney/client privilege.

**********
The Lewis-Palmer District 38 Board of 
Education meets at 6 p.m. on the third 
Thursday of the month in the district’s 
Learning Center, 146 Jefferson St., 
Monument. The next meeting will be 
on Feb. 15.

Harriet Halbig can be reached at 
harriethalbig@ocn.me.
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